
No. DA-40/2/2025-DA-DOP 
Government of India 

Ministry of Communications 
Department of Posts 
(IR & GB Division) 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

Dak Bhawan, Sansad Marg 
New Delhi-110001 

Dated: 29.08.2025 

In continuation with the Public Notice of even no. dated 22.08.2025, the 

suspension of booking of mail to the USA has been reviewed. In view of the 

inability of carriers to transport U.S.-bound mail, and undefined regulatory 

mechanisms, it has now been decided to completely suspend booking of all 

categories of mail, including letters/documents and gifts value upto 100 USD, 

destined to the USA. 

The Department is closely monitoring the situation and is making every effort 

to restore services at the earliest. In case any item that has already been booked 

and could not be dispatched, postage refund can be claimed. 

Inconvenience caused to our esteemed customers is deeply regretted. 

Copy to: 

1. GM CEPT to upload the notice on website.
2. DDG (Marketing) for wide publicity.
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Himanshu Chaudhary 
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